
              Minutes of the September 15, 2022, DTARC Meeting 

 

The September meeting was opened by Vice President Wade 
Kelly at 6:45 PM due to President Dwayne Allen being absent.  
There were 9 members present:  Wade, Jerry, Pat, Terry, Mac, 
Al, Cynda, Rhonda, Kelly, and Clay. 

The Treasurer’s Report was given by Treasurer, Jerry Boone.  
Motion to approve the report was made by Mac, seconded by 
Terry, and unanimously passed. 

Wade then asked the members to accept the minutes from the 
July 2022 meeting, which are posted on the website.  A motion 
to approve the minutes was made by Mac and seconded by 
Cynda.  All present voted in favor. 

Old Business:        

The soldering class will be delayed until Dwayne gets back. 

Firewood is needed for the Sunny Divide building, and we can 
get it from Wade’s place.   

Discussion was made about having more get-togethers like 
breakfast at Louie’s or lunch somewhere, etc. 

We heard that new member Kat has definitely decided to come 
to Sundance and, hopefully, will get here in October.   

 

 



New Business:          

A discussion was held about providing communications support 
for public service events. 

There was some discussion about programming the Motorola 
repeaters that were purchased by Dwayne, Wade and Kelly.  
Jerry will research online for the programming software but 
warned that finding Motorola software that’s no longer 
supported will be a challenge.  The discussion also covered the 
duplexers recently obtained and donated by Al, the towers that 
the club will be taking down and the expected requirement that 
the Club show proof of insurance before beginning any work on 
the towers.  

Our next meeting will be October 20, 2022, at 6:30 pm. 

With all discussions completed, a motion was made by Mac and 
seconded by Jerry to adjourn the meeting at 7:15pm.  All voted 
in favor. 

 

Patricia Boone 
Secretary 


